
 
 

April 21, 2021 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Wolf 

Governor 

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania 

225 Main Capitol Building 

Harrisburg, PA 17120 

 

Governor Wolf, 

 

 We are writing to you with regard to your recent appointment to the Pennsylvania Public 

Utility Commission (PUC).  As you are aware, the Senate of Pennsylvania is currently reaching 

the deadline to approve or deny your recent appointment.  Confirmation of gubernatorial 

appointments is a constitutional duty we take very seriously.  With regard to this specific 

appointment, the Senate Majority has serious issues with your recent actions related to the 

Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative (RGGI).  

  

The Constitution of Pennsylvania is more than just words on a page to all of us.  We 

consider it the operations manual for the entire Commonwealth.  Three co-equal branches of 

government are the foundation to both equal representation and checks and balances, that have 

faithfully served Pennsylvanians since our inclusion into the Union in 1787. 

 

For months, the General Assembly has been expressing concern regarding your excessive 

use of executive orders and the rulemaking process to achieve substantial policy changes rather 

than vetting them through the legislative process set forth in the Constitution.  

  

In our view, one of the most brazen executive actions was your unilateral inclusion of 

Pennsylvania into RGGI without legislative approval.  The Independent Regulatory Review 

Commission (IRRC) even went as far to call for a one-year moratorium on your actions and 

questioned what authority you possess to enter into this pact without legislation. To that point, 

the Commonwealth entered into other multi-state agreements, such as the Chesapeake Bay 

Commission, the Delaware River Basin Commission and the Susquehanna River Basin Compact 

only after the General Assembly passed authorizing legislation that the Governor signed into 

law. 








